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        September 3, 2020 
 
 
Ms. Joann I. Molina, REM 
Environmental, Health & Safety Manager 
Fenwal/Fresenius Kabi Company 
PO Box 832 
Maricao, PR 00606 
VIA EMAIL: joann.molina-perez@fresenius-kabi.com 
 
RE: Approval of the August 2020 Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report 

Fenwal International, Inc., Maricao, Puerto Rico (EPA ID No. PRD000706473) 
 
Dear Ms. Molina: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has completed the review of the August 2020 RCRA 
Facility Investigation (RFI) Report, prepared by UNIPRO Architects and Engineers LLP, for the Fenwal 
International Inc. facility (Fenwal) located in Maricao, Puerto Rico. After a thorough evaluation, EPA 
concurs with Fenwal that the investigation has been completed and No Further Action (NFA) is necessary 
at this site. Therefore, this August 2020 RFI Report is approved by EPA. If you have any questions 
regarding this matter, please contact geologist David N. Cuevas, Ph.D. at (787) 977-5856 or through 
electronic mail at cuevas.david@epa.gov.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Carmen R. Guerrero Pérez 
Director 

 
 
 
eCC: María Coronado, Manager 
         Land Pollution Control Program 
         PRDNER 
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